
3rd Vice President Bulletin – December, 2023 

 

We had our second visit to Paws on November 18th. Our National 3rd Vice Laura Bugaj and 

National Sons Commander Bobby Bryant both were at this tour. They both received a lot of 

great information from the tour that will help them as they go forth with understanding just all 

the steps and work PAWS does. We had our President Pat come for a second visit as well as an 

AMVET and 7 Aux. members at the visit. 

As we are into the new year, I hope everyone continues to record their community service hours 

and all the work you are doing. If you have any questions on whether or not your work qualifies 

for community service activities, please feel free to contact me at upnorthpam1@gmailcom. 

Thank you for all the work each of you do as it is all important as we send in all the reports to 

National, so we keep our non-profit status, and we are helping so many. 

Thank you. 
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